
Petition for Installing Roof-Mounted Solar Energy Systems 

 

Tom Henkel, September 11, 2018 

 

 

Whereas:  The Chapel Hill Town Council has previously passed a resolution to support local 

activities which reduce our carbon footprint in support of the Paris Climate Accords; and 

 

Whereas:  Energy consumption in buildings represent almost half of the energy use in all 

sectors of our economy; and 

 

Whereas:  Most of this building energy comes from the burning of fossil fuels, so that the 

reduction in building energy use will reduce the carbon footprint; and 

 

Whereas:  The Town cannot require owners to achieve a reduction in building energy use 

greater than that specified by the North Carolina building codes; and 

 

Whereas:  § 160A-383.4,  Local energy efficiency incentives, allows the Town to require the 

installation of certain desired equipment to reduce energy use in new development for which a 

Special Use Permit is requested. 

 

Therefore, be it resolved: The Environmental Stewardship Advisory Board asks the Town 

Council to require all new building construction and renovations in Chapel Hill which require 

Special Use Permits to install roof-mounted solar energy systems over at least 80% of the 

unshaded roof areas.  Such new construction shall include parking garages erected near 

occupied buildings which can utilize the solar energy produced from such systems installed over 

the top floor of the garage. 


